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June 28, 2018 

Dear Toronto and East York Community Council, 

Re: Parking Amendment – Liberty Street 

Parking is prohibited at all times on the north side of Liberty Street, between Atlantic Avenue and Hanna Avenue 
and is allowed with payment restrictions on the south side from 8:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m., Monday to Saturday; and 
from 1:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m., Sunday for a maximum period of 3 hours. This section of Liberty Street is in the 
heart of Liberty Village and experiences congestion due to heavy traffic volumes and construction activities in 
this area. Removing the pay & display parking and prohibiting standing at all times on the south side of Liberty 
Street will help to alleviate this bottleneck and will improve traffic flow and safety for all road users on Liberty 
Street. This change would result in the loss of six pay & display parking spaces on this street. 

RECOMMENDATIONS: 

It is recommended that: 

1. City Council rescind the existing parking machines in effect from 8:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m., Monday to Saturday
and 1:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m., Sunday for a maximum period of three hours at a rate of $3.00 per hour, on the
south side of Liberty Street, between Atlantic Avenue and Hanna Avenue.

2. City Council prohibit standing at all times on the south side of Liberty Street, between Atlantic Avenue and
Hanna Avenue.

Yours in community, 

Mike Layton 
City Councillor 
Ward 19, Trinity-Spadina 


